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10th November, Brussels 

ERFA welcomes the European Commission’s decision to investigate anti-
competitive practises of Czech Railway incumbent, České dráhy, in passenger 
transport. 

ERFA, representing new entrants from the freight and passenger sector, believes that the decision of 

the European Commissioner in charge of competition policy, Margrethe Vestager, sends a strong signal 

that anti-competitive behaviour cannot be accepted in the Single European Railway Area.  

Incumbent operators both passenger and freight, are doing their best in shutting out competition, but not 

in improving the quality, the efficiency of rail services. In addition to maintain the rail sector in 

unsustainable economic conditions, price dumping prevent competitors to access to the market to the 

detriment of passengers and customers.  

Therefore, ERFA very much welcomes the Commission’s decision to crackdown anti-competitive practises 

and abuse of dominant position in the rail market. It sends a strong signal that the rail sector should 

urgently stop thinking as a monopoly service provider!  

New entrants bring innovation, investments and a business minded approach in the rail sector. They 

generate new traffics for rail services, attracting new customers and passengers, which directly contribute 

to decarbonise transport.  

However, they face significant discriminatory and anti-competitive practises across Europe, killing-off 

much-needed dynamism and creativity in the rail sector. In this environment, they difficulty survive in the 

market, reducing the choice for customers and passengers. 

ERFA is strongly committed to support competition authorities in case of unlawful state aid and abuse of 

dominant position in order to ensure that the rail market complies with the EU rules. 

ERFA is convinced that fair competition is the only condition to support rail’s growth and to improve the 

performance and the quality of rail services. It will enable rail to deliver on the ambitious EU’s modal shift 

goals for both freight and passenger. 
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Contacts: 

Markus Vaerst, Acting Secretary General, +32 2 513 60 87, markus.vaerst@erfarail.eu  

 

ERFA - European Rail Freight Association - represents new entrants, i.e. all those operators who want open 
access and fair market conditions, and sustains their role of pushing forward the development of the 
railway market. The Association is very much a spin-off of the First Railway Package, adopted by the EU in 
2001, and its vision of creating an open and competitive European rail market.  

In 2015, ERFA represents 36 members from 16 countries. The members of ERFA all share a commitment 
to work towards a competitive and innovative single European railway market by promoting attractive, 
fair and transparent market conditions for all railway companies.  

The members of ERFA represent the entire value chain of rail transportation: rail freight operators, wagon 
keepers, service providers, forwarders, passenger operators and national rail freight associations.  
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